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Good day everyone!

As this is my last Shul
President Message to
our members, I looked
back at my first
Bulletin article from
2019 and thought
about all the changes
we have seen in the
last three years.

Back in 2019, if I
predicted that we would have participants regularly
engaged in services and evening classes as far away from
Florida, New Jersey, New York, Tennessee, Georgia,
California, Canada, and Israel, no one would have believed
me. But due to a certain pandemic, we now offer ATC
around the world.

Three years ago, I wrote about the amount of energy from
our members, the financial planning to ensure long-term
stability, and the need to continue to address the ever-
changing demographics of our Jewish community.

Today our future is extremely bright with the new young
energy of the next generation of families. We have an
obligation to understand their needs and help develop
them as our future leaders. We look forward to continuing
to welcome their energy and innovative ideas. Our younger
members need our encouragement and support to move
into leadership roles. As we move into the next generation,
let's continue to embrace and support these new ideas.

From our President

Annual Community Dinner Diane and Bob Cohn   Helayne Magier
Bingo David Schulze
Bingo Cafe Marcia Boland-Wells
Blood Drive Howard Levenson
Book an Event Maria Woolf
Brotherhood David Schulze   Stu Weiner
Building and Grounds   David Schulze
Bulletin David Steinberg
Communications Rob Yunich
Development and Special Events  Rob Yunich
Finance and Budget Fred Sussman David Steinberg
Financial Assistance  Stuart Weiner
Israel Engagement   Michael Shain

Jewish Family Table Elliot Rosen
Lifelong Learning   Arthur Arkanase   Michael Shain
Member Services Bob Cohn
Ritual  Rob Vazzana    Everett Levenson
School Sheryl Asnes
Sisterhood  Madeleine Lewis
Scrip  Sheryl Asnes   Wendy Schulze   Helayne Magier
Tree of Life Deb Springer
Youth and Family Education
        Sheryl Asnes   Lesley Bornstein   Madeleine Lewis   Nancy Hait
Yom HaShoah Community Service  Leslie Boyle  Helayne Magier
Youth and USY   Lesley Bornstein

Team Leaders

Contact any of the above through the ATC office - 781-344-8733 or office@atorah.org

�

Continued on page 7
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From the Rabbi’s Desk
Sunday, May 29, will be Yom Yerushalayim, the
anniversary of that glorious day in 1967, when we
celebrated the reunification of the capital city of the Jewish
nation. I wonder if you've ever thought of the suitability of
Jerusalem to be a capital city. The most important
consideration for the establishment of a capital is its
accessibility. However, throughout history, Jerusalem has
been highly inaccessible. It is off the beaten track, located
in the mountains, far from the great highways that have
existed to its East and to its West.

Furthermore, Jerusalem is not a port, by the coast, and, as a
result, ships cannot reach it. There are no rivers running
through it which provides the added challenge of lack of
natural source of water. So why was Jerusalem chosen?

The answer is given in Psalm 132: Ki vachar Hashem
beZion Ivar lemoshav lo. The Lord has chosen Zion as a
place for His habitation. Jerusalem has spiritual
properties which are simply unmatched in any other
place on earth.  We are familiar with this when we visit
Jerusalem. The kedusha, the holiness, permeates the
city. You can feel it, it is palpable, it is so spiritually
rejuvenating and uplifting for us.

The properties of the city are, furthermore, expressed
through the name of the city.  The name is in the plural,
Yerushalayim, as if to say 'Jerusalems'. Interestingly, there
are just a few words in Hebrew which have no singular.
For example, mayim, water. One drop of water is mayim,
waters. That is because when we look out on the ocean, the

horizon seems to continue
forever. It is the same with the
word shamayim, the heavens.
One tiny piece of the sky is
shamayim (plural) because
when we look to the skies, the
expanse never ends.

Most poignantly is the word
chayim, life. If you take just a
nanosecond of life, it is
chayim.  The word is in the plural because the soul lives
forever. It is the same with Yerushalayim/Jerusalem. It is a
city in the plural because it is the eternal capital of the
Jewish people. There have been periods in Jewish history
when others might have declared "it is all over". They
might have thought it was all over, but Jerusalem has
always been right at the heart of Am Yisrael/The Jewish
People.

Therefore, on Yom Yerushalayim, we celebrate the fact that
Yerushalayim is in our hands and it is there as G-d's capital
city, the center of our spirituality, of kedusha (holiness) in
the world. Finally, we are so blessed to have it as the
eternal, everlasting and ongoing capital of Am
Yisrael/Jewish People.

Yom Yerushalayim Sameach.

Rabbi J
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Shalom,

Spring is here. I hope everyone is
well and enjoying the weather.

Our exercise class continues with
cardio classes Monday through
Friday at 9:30 and 1:30.

Sisterhood held two special events in
April - Sisterhood Shabbat and our
Women's Seder.

Thanks to all who participated in the Shabbat Service and
to those who helped prepare our delicious Kiddush.

The Women's Seder was especially enjoyable this year as
we saw so many friends we hadn't seen for so long. We
received many compliments on the events. Thanks to all
who helped in so many ways. Thanks to the men who
came and served and cleaned up. Our ATC family worked
together to make this amazing event possible.

The Rummage Sale is back! It will be held on Monday,
May 30th, during Memorial Day Weekend. We will need
help for all parts of this event - donations, sorting clothes
the day before, workers for the day of the sale and help
packing up and cleaning up after the sale. Please contact
Sue Korch or Vicki Lemkin to volunteer or with any
questions. Check the flyer in this Bulletin for details.

Our Iyar Rosh Chodesh Meeting will be held on
Wednesday, May 4th, at 10:00 AM at ATC. Please join us
as we celebrate Yom HaZicharon, the day we
commemorate all those who lost their lives to defend the
State of Israel. The next day is Yom Ha'atzmaut, Israeli
Independence Day, remembering the day on which Israel
declared its independence.

Wednesday, May 3rd, is the date of our next Book Club
meeting.  We will discuss The Masterpiece by Fiona Davis
The meeting begins virtually at 10:00 AM. Please join us.

Watch your email for details about our next Rosh Chodesh
and Book Club  meetings.

Please contact Bev Barbell  at bbarbell@aol.com for cards
for all occasions.

Please email me with any questions or suggestions.

Looking forward to seeing you soon.

Again, thank you for all your support and help.

Madeleine Lewis
President
WomenOfATC@atorah.org

Women of ATC

Women of ATC
Acknowledgment Cards
The Women of ATC can send acknowledgment cards for
your convenience. Each card gratefully acknowledges that
a donation has been made, and is suitable for Condolence,
Get Well, Mazel Tov, or most any other occasion.

The cost of each card is $4.00 if purchased, or $4.50 if
mailed by the Card Coordinator. All proceeds benefit the
Women of ATC, which in turn, benefits our congregation.

To learn more, or to have a card sent, please contact
Beverly Barbell, by email at Bbarbell@aol.com, or by
phone at (781) 910-5527.

Mah Jongg Cards 2022
I still have some extra cards available if anyone knows of
friends or family that might need one.

Happy playing and thank you for supporting this
fundraising.

Helayne
781-344-7566
(leave a message, I promise I'll get back to you

Our sympathies are with…
Sue Bernstein and family, on the loss of her beloved

husband, David

Stacy and Howard Andler, and family, on the loss of her
beloved mother, Marilyn Freedman.

mailto:bbarbell@aol.com
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May 3 (Tuesday) Women of ATC Rosh Chodesh at 11:00 AM
May 7 (Saturday) Bar Mitzvah of Dustin Edmonds of TBE
May 18 (Wednesday) Women of ATC Book Club The Masterpiece
   by Fiona Davis (virtual)
May 22 (Sunday) Corman Wedding
May 27 (Friday) Family Shabbat Service at 5 PM
May 27 (Friday) Friday Night Shabbat Service at 7:30 PM
   with the return of the ONEG
May 30 (Monday) Women of ATC Return of Rummage Sale

June 2 (Thursday) Women of ATC Rosh Chodesh at 11:00 AM
June 3 (Friday) Friday evening Shavuot Dinner and Service
June 4 (Saturday) Religious School Commencement Service
June 4 (Saturday) Erev Shavuot Havdalah and Dinner
June 5 (Sunday) Shavuot Service in Shul and live stream
June 6 (Monday) Service and Yizkor in Shul and live stream
June 8 (Wednesday) ATC’s Annual Community Meeting
June 12 (Sunday) Weinstein Sisskind Wedding
June 25 (Saturday) 12th Annual B’not Mitzvot Service in Shul
   and live stream

mailto:bbarbell@aol.com
mailto:WomenOfATC@atorah.org
mailto: bbarbell@aol.com


66 Ahavath Torah CongregationAhavath Torah Congregation

Shabbat Kedoshim
Friday May 6

  Candle lighting............................................7:31 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Omer Day 21
 Saturday May 7
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................8:38 PM

Shabbat Emor
Friday May 13

  Candle lighting............................................7:38 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Omer Day 28
 Saturday May 14
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................8:46 PM

Thursday May 19
 Lag BaOmer

Shabbat Behar
Friday May 20

  Candle lighting............................................7:45 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Omer Day 35
 Saturday May 21
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................8:54 PM

Shabbat Behukotai
Friday May 27

  Candle lighting............................................7:51 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Omer Day 42
 Saturday May 28
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................9:02 PM

Shabbat BaMidbar
Friday June 3

  Candle lighting............................................7:57 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................6:00 PM
  Pre-Shavuot Dinner.....................................7:00 PM

Omer Day 49
 Saturday June 4
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................9:08 PM

Shavuot I
Sunday June 5

  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM

Shavuot II
Monday June 6

  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
Yizkor will be recited

Havdalah......................................................9:10 PM

Shabbat Naso
Friday June 10

  Candle lighting............................................8:01 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday June 11
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................9:13 PM

Shabbat Behaalotcha
Friday June 17

  Candle lighting............................................8:04 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday June 18
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................9:16 PM

Shabbat Shelach
 Friday June 24
  Candle lighting............................................8:06 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday June 25
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................9:17 PM

Calendar
Please note that as of this printing, Minyan, Kabbalat Shabbat and Havdalahs will be virtual.

Saturday morning Shabbat services will take place in person, and be live streamed.

Since the situation is very fluid, please watch your email or
contact the office (781-344-8733 or office@atorah.org) if you are unsure

mailto:mailto: office@atorah.org
mailto:president@atorah.org
mailto:president@atorah.org
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From our President (cont.)

We have made progress with having a balanced operating
budget over the last couple of years. That said, we still
have a good bit of work to do in this area to assure our
long-term financial stability, and with the current climate,
our expenses are now greater than in the past 3 years.

Over the past few years, we have increased the number
of experiences offered to our membership ranging from
services, virtual programming, and entertainment. We
have learned a lot about how to create vibrant community
during the pandemic, and we always need to continue to
improve the variety of ways to include online participation
in our services and programming. The ability to
participate in our services from home virtually creates a
culture of belonging - a culture that eliminates barriers to
entry and enables our membership to participate despite
access to transportation, or when they are feeling ill. Our
social media strategy includes Zoom and live streaming,
which offers us greater opportunities to grow the
participation of our out-of-town members and potentially
new members that may reside anywhere in the world.
There are limitless opportunities for us at ATC.

I want to thank the Board for the last three years who
have learned on the fly how to coordinate the variety of
duties required to operate a synagogue all while sitting
from home. I especially want to thank you, Madeleine
Lewis, and Rabbi J, for going above and beyond during
these past few years. You transitioned the management
of our services and programming online and your
involvement and assistance with religious school created
a meaningful experience for our youth. You found ways
to make our programs and weekly services engaging and

fun for all our members. Thank you, David Schulze for all
your technology assistance in bringing live streaming to
ATC. Thank you, Dr. Alan Lader, for managing our newly
created Life Safety Team to help direct and assist ATC
through the pandemic. None of what occurred over these
last years would have been possible without all of you.

Lastly, my deepest gratitude to Lesley, Dana, and Andrew
for their support during the last three years as I served as
President. With a special thank you to Lesley, for all her
time and labor to help me with any task. Lesley took the
brunt of those long nights listening to my rambling as
what to do during those early days of the pandemic.
Would the synagogue survive? How to blend work and
synagogue responsibilities? And she continually told me to
go to sleep on those nights I paced the house around
2:40 am. Thank you.

My goal was not to see my name as the last, final name
on the list of ATC Past Presidents, and we have
accomplished this as one huge team effort.

And to the members of Ahavath Torah Congregation, I
am humbled to have served you as your President these
past three years. Thank you for your patience, your
support, your presence, your feedback to my silly fliers,
and for always being there.

Bob Bornstein
President
president@atorah.org

Ahavath Torah Congregation
Our People, Our Community, Our Future

Congratulations to the Grinberg family
as we celebrated Noam becoming a Bar
Mitzvah on April 30.

mailto:mailto: office@atorah.org
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On Monday, April 4th, Ahavath
Torah Congregation hosted a
gathering of twenty leaders from
AMIT in Israel. The visiting
leadership team included Israeli
Superintendents, Principals, Teacher
Coaches, and Financial Advisors
from across Israel along with the
AMIT leadership team from New York City.    As stated
on the AMIT website, "Founded in 1935, AMIT educates
more than 44,000 children in 109 schools, youth villages,
surrogate family residences and other programs in 31
cities, constituting Israel's own government- recognized
network of religious Jewish education incorporating
academic and technological studies.  Two-thirds of AMIT
students come from disadvantaged backgrounds.  AMIT
enables these kids to dream big by substantially reducing
the gaps between them and those in more well-off
circumstances.  AMIT levels the playing field by providing
the highest quality innovative education, additional

tutoring hours, emotional support, therapy programs and
encouragement."

The group came to town to visit New Heights Charter
School of Brockton, where Dr. Nancy Hait (ATC member)
serves as Principal of Curriculum and Instruction.  New
Heights Charter School is receiving attention as the first
Early College Charter School in Massachusetts.  Students
have the opportunity to earn college credit in high school.
Last year, 50% of all graduating seniors received an
Associates Degree in addition to their high school
diplomas. After touring the New Heights school campus,
AMIT joined the New Heights leadership team at ATC for

a kosher lunch and an afternoon of
learning.  AMIT was interested in
studying the school's early college
model and the work they are doing
to build a strong leadership team.
This is just the beginning of a
blossoming partnership between
AMIT and New Heights.  Dr. Hait
truly appreciates ATC for opening
their doors and hopes our
synagogue will become the
gathering space for this new
partnership.

Nancy Hait

ATC
Hosts
AMIT
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Annual Meeting
of

Ahavath Torah Congregation
Wednesday, June 8, 2022

at 1179 Central Street
Stoughton, MA

At 8:00 PM immediately following Minyan

Agenda:

I. The election of Officers and Board of Directors
for the upcoming term

II. Presentation of the Fiscal 2022 - 2023
Operating Budget

In order to vote at the meeting,
congregants must be in good financial standing as of June 1, 2022.

Please direct any questions to the synagogue office.
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 Religious School News
Shalom,

The students really enjoyed filling their Shalach Manot
baskets, creating their own Megillot, and enjoying a snack
together at our Purim Party.

Our Religious School Family Seder was a success also.
The students read parts from the Hagaddah, sang songs,
and enjoyed a Passover breakfast together.

We will continue our study of the holidays with Yom
Hazicharon, Yom Haatzmaut, and Shavuot.

The children have made so much progress this year. I am
so proud as I listen to them read Hebrew and see them
writing their letters in script. Their knowledge of the Bible
stories has increased as have their prayer skills. We look
forward to even more progress next year.

The Religious School Shabbat Service will be held at ATC
on Saturday, May 14th.

Our  Commencement Service will be held at ATC  on
Saturday, June 4th.

Please join us for these two
services to support our
students and their families.

The help and support we
receive from our school
parents is greatly appreciated.
Thank you so much for
allowing us the privilege of
teaching your children.

Thanks to Rabbi J, Lesley,
Bob, Arthur and Bubbe Rhoda for all you do.

Shalom,
Madeleine Lewis
Ed Director
EdDirector@atorah.org
(781) 801-4527

39 Winterberry Lane
No. Easton MA 02356

mailto:EdDirector@atorah.org
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Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
Barry Kurlansky, in memory of beloved father, and ATC

Past President, Louis Kurlansky

Rochelle and Alan Sherman, in memory of beloved father,
Louis Rostoff

Hilda and David Egel and family, in memory of beloved
parents and grandparents, Irving and Gloria Bromberg

Margie Freshman, in memory of beloved sister,
Deborah Jane Gould

Peter Sylvia, in memory of beloved wife, Linda Sylvia

Peter Sylvia, in memory of Rabbi Eric Lowenthal,
Holocaust survivor

Rhoda Weiner, with thanks

Arnie and Roz Goralnick, in memory of beloved mother,
Gertrude Goralnick

Howard Swerdlick, in memory of beloved mother,
Lillian Swerdlick

Rona and Steve Baker, in memory of our fathers,
Donald Baker and Alexander Reinstein

Maot Chittim

Toby and Paul Barbell

Myrna and Bob Lipsky

Hillery and Dan Bauman

Marshall and Caryl Katler

Marge and Al Slotnick

Rob Yunich and Elana Milstein

Janis and Marty Sklar

In Memory of David Bernstein

Marcia and Ron Wells

Debbie and Bob Levitz

Linda and Bill Selby

Suzanne and Jeff Blacker

Este and Leo Gaffin

Ellen and Neil Nager

Barbara and Buddy Marcus

Ellen and Steve Hahn

Marcia and Karl Flanzer

Ellen and Neil Policow

Hilda and David Egel

Arlene and Mark Grubert

Sue and Jim Saber

Carol and Harry Savas

Rich and Fran Almeida

Beth Ross

Judith and Barry Caplan

Diane and Bob Cohn

Sharon Men's Club

William Faria

Rona and Steve Baker

Dottie and Joe Spivack

Toby and Paul Barbell

Paula and Bill Manburg

Sandy and Fred Sussman

Friends of Michelle Bernstein Schweiger

mailto:EdDirector@atorah.org
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Grinberg family, on Noah becoming a
Bar Mitzvah

If you have a family simcha that you
would like the congregation to know
about, please let us know at
bulletin@atorah.org.
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Join us for a Kabbalat Friday evening Shabbat
Service and with a special dinner menu
celebrating the many foods of Shavuot.

FRIDAY JUNE 3     Services at 6:00 pm     Dinner at 7:00 pm
$ 20.00 per person     Students NO CHARGE

Please contact the office to make your reservation at
OFFICE@ATORAH.ORG

no later than MAY 31

mailto:bulletin@atorah.org
mailto:OFFICE@ATORAH.ORG
mailto:OFFICE@ATORAH.ORG
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In memory of David Bernstein

Glenda Schlaifer

Ellen Apfel

The Grozalsky Family

Brookline Math Specialist Team

Rochelle Brezner, in memory of
Abraham Brezner

Marvin & Marjorie Rosenstein, in
memory of Arnold Glasser

Richard & Lynda Levine, in memory
of Bessie M. Waterman

Marsha Sadow, in memory of Charles
Pearlstein

Andrea Cooper, in memory of
Diana Cooper

William & Paula Manburg, in
memory of Edwin Manburg

Alan & Judy Litwack, in memory of
George Litwack

Jacob Reed, in memory of
Gertrude Schwalbe

Jeffrey & Suzanne Blacker, in
memory of Gloria & Martin Stroll

Lawrence & Janna Gabel, in memory
of Gloria Gabel

Norman & Susan Gotshalk, in
memory of Harry Gotshalk &
Ester Green

David & Hilda Egel, in memory of
Jacob Egel and Joseph Egel

Robert & Myrna Lipsky, in memory
of Jacob Ruderman &
Jacob Lipsky

Jacob Reed, in memory of
Jacob Schwalbe

Dexter & Sandi Goldstein, in
memory of Jeffrey Evenson

Lynn Rawlings, in memory of
Julius Smith

Marvin & Marjorie Rosenstein, in
memory of Kenneth

Anne Klayman, in memory of
Lillian Kaplan

Ronald & Marcia Boland Wells, in
memory of Manuel B. Cohen

Jodi Cohen, in memory of
Martin Cohen

Stanley & Linda Levine, in memory
of Minnie Kerner

Elaine Musmon, in memory of
Philip Musman

Paul & Dorna Rosenblatt, in memory
of Samuel Rosenblatt

Allan & Marjorie Slotnick, in
memory of Samuel Slotnick

Paul & Toby Barbell, in memory of
Samuel W. Barbell

Lawrence & Janna Gabel, in memory
of Thea Winter

Paul & Toby Barbell, in memory of
Tillie Grubert

Donations

Levy Chapel Fund Donations

In memory of David Bernstein

David and Greta Fox, and family

Stephanie and Aaron Gabelnick

Elaine Darman

Terry and Gary Rubin

Jennifer and Gary Feit

Elaine and Harvey Rudnick

Laura Gebhardt

Hal Schwartz

Barry Levy

Jason Goldstein

Pamela Wells Rockhead

Diane and Bob Cohn

Judy and Al Litwack

mailto:family@atorah.org
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Women of ATC
Passover Seder

April 7, 2022

Why is this seder different from all other seders? Because at this seder,
especially the one celebrated at Ahavath Torah Congregation, all the leaders,
congregants, and guests who participated were women. We appreciate the Haggadah
prepared by Madeleine Lewis. We thank her for leading the Seder, as well as for all she
does to keep the Women of ATC active and connected.

The Women of ATC, our Sisterhood, set every festive table, each with its own
small plates of foods to represent our hardships in Egypt and our escape from
bondage. Our Women's Seder also paid homage to our fore-mothers, beginning with
Miriam and continuing with our history of strong women who provided their families and
our people with nourishment both physical and spiritual.

As the first large gathering of our synagogue's women, in person, after a two-
year hiatus, the

seder was like a new beginning in our post-pandemic world. There were enthusiastic
greetings, warm
hugs, and lots of catching up. Women who had been together for streamed services or
exercise classes met for the first time. We were certainly taking advantage of the
opportunity to socialize and to laugh.

We thank the men of our congregation for ensuring that this seder was part of a
special night for women. Thanks, for the hundredth time, to Bob Bornstein for preparing
the delicious meal that followed our service. Thanks, too, to the group of men who
served us at the buffet, and who cleared the tables after the meal and took over all the
kitchen chores—even chasing away those women who tried to help! It was a night for
women, but it took a team effort to have it succeed.

Joan Fogel
(Shana, bat Masha, bat Devorah, bat Sarah)

See pictures on the following page.
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Women of ATC
Passover Seder

April 7, 2022
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Women of
Ahavath Torah

SISTERHOOD PURIM CELEBRATION

When twelve Women of ATC gathered in a corner of ATC's social hall to celebrate Purim this year
on March 17, it was the first time that many of us had socialized in person in nearly two years. Thanks to
Madeleine, beautifully illustrated booklets were distributed from which we read about the history of the
illuminated Megillah Esther. We noted the relationship of Esther and her uncle Mordecai with her new
husband King Ahasuerus and his court official Haman. We marveled that a woman, a Jewish woman, was
able to speak of Haman's plot to eliminate the Jews and have her plea to the king acted upon.

We ate fruit, pastry, and hamantaschen and we drank (coffee, soda, and water, because it was
before noon, after all), socialized some more, and each filled a typical Purim goody-bag with snacks, an
orange, and a grogger to take home. It was certainly an event for women celebrating women.

Joan S. Fogel
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Purim with
Temple

Beth Emunah
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May Yahrzeit Calendar
May 1
 Martin Cohen
 Myer Goodman

May 2
 Morris P. Sarner
 Mollie K. Silverman
 Miriam Raizal Zlobinskaya

May 3
 Marjorie Asnes
 Ruth Fox
 Gloria Gabel
 Benjamin Kohner
 Ida Levy

May 4
 Lillian Kaplan
 Joseph Lapido
 Charles Weisberg

May 5
 Donald Baker
 Jacob Egel
 Max Platter

May 6
 Edward Fogel
 Benjamin Gerofsky
 Israel Lichtman
 Sidney Novoson
 Maurice Plotnick
 Morris Rutfield

May 7
 Frances Nager

May 8
 Percy Carpman
 Edward Corr
 Julius Gelman
 Lillian Smith

May 9
 Philip Bass
 Samuel Dorfsman
 Joseph Epstein
 Miriam Lawrence

May 10
 Joseph Pearlman
 Samuel Rosenfield

May 11
 Julie Ann Cooper
 Ruth Kuritz
 Leonard Landa
 Israel Livingstone
 Gertrude Max
 Samuel Rosenblatt
 Melvin Savage

May 13
 Simon Brown
 Rose Greenblatt
 Norman Isaacs

May 14
 Marcia Bornstein
 Theodore Kaplan
 Jules Mendelson
 David Resnick
 Gerald Tattlebaum

May 15
 Max Davis
 Edith Geller
 Clara Heller

May 17
 Paul E Bloom
 Bessie Goldman
 Ida Goldman
 Myer Hoffman

May 18
 Ada Arkanase
 Morris Hadgi

May 20
 Linda Fox
 Sarah Shapiro
 Esther Smith

May 21
 Manuel B. Cohen
 Sylvia Fineman
 Eli Kansky
 Max Lofchie

May 22
 Joseph Egel
 Lillian Swerdlick

May 23
 Robert Fruitt
 George Holop
 Esther Miller

May 24
 Rueben Arkanase
 Abram Ilyayev
 Sumner Levenson
 E Donald Weiner
 David Zeidman

May 25
 Gertrude Goralnick
 Jacob Harpel
 Selwyn S. Levine
 Melvin Westerman
 Nettie Yokeh

May 26
 Irwin M. Golick
 Gertrude Herman
 Dorothy Ramler
 Claire Stein

May 27
 Solomon Grubert
 Bessie Rosenfield

May 28
 Arthur Blank
 Lawrence Fox
 Max Fradine
 Myron Frutkoff

May 29
 Harry Chmara
 Edmund Weinberg

May 30
 Ginger Karp
 Barnet Kraiterman
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June 1
 Katie Cooper
 E. Richard Feinberg
 Evelyn Kansky

June 2
 Ethel Lefkovith

June 3
 Chiam Nachimovitz
 Ruth Z. Simon

June 4
 Esther Koch

June 6
 Irving Becker
 Mamie Levine
 Leslie Gail Schweiger

June 7
 Ruth Weinstein

June 8
 Doris Kay Crook
 James Feyman

June 9
 L. Henry Goulston
 Edith Kramer
 Harry Shoicket

June 10
 Edward Goldstein
 George Kuritz
 Jacob Pinkowitz
 Anne Sokol
 Allan M. Yoffa

June 11
 Harry Coan
 Onese Feyman
 Michael Neil Marcus

June 12
 Sydney Sondler

June 13
 Estelle Bornstein Ames
 Rose Crane
 Beatrice Rosenberg
 Gerald Sneider

June 14
 Lois Levine
 Kathryn Rosenthal

June 15
 Dora Brown

June 16
 Paula Graupen

June 18
 Phyllis Baker
 Anna Gertrude Frank
 Victoria Abigail Levine

June 19
 Charlotte Flanzer
 Muriel Gerofsky
 Rhoda Holop
 Milton Steingart

June 20
 Gersh Korenblyum
 Joseph Magier
 Lorraine Rabinovitz

June 21
 Matilda Coan
 Solomon Hesed
 Phyllis Lezberg
 Fannie Singer
 Dora Weinberg-Bornstein

June 22
 Malcolm Orent
 Nathan Sadow

June 23
 Benjamin Bromfield
 Samuel Daitch
 Abe Schach

June 24
 Ronald Katz
 Herbert Rosenblatt
 Marion Snetsky
 Harry Young

June 25
 Mildred Segall Stahl

June 26
 Jordan Hadgi
 Joseph Kassler
 Sadie Klein
 Rosaline Rudman

June 27
 Israel Erdunast
 Steven Liberfarb

June 28
 Abraham Gabel
 Louis Koplan
 Irving D. Levensohn
 Marsha Richmond
 Anne Schneider

June 29
 Fannie Barson
 Judy Feld
 Abram Frank
 Ralph Kahn
 Freda Opper
 Rose Rosenthal

June 30
 Benjamin Klebanow

June Yahrzeit Calendar
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Clean Out Those Closets!
It's time for the ATC Sisterhood

Spring Indoor Yard/Rummage Sale
Monday, May 30th

Drop Off Times:

Wednesday, May 25th  10:00 am - 1:30 pm and 7:00 pm - 8:00 pm
Thursday, May 26th  10:00 am - 1:30 pm and 7:00 pm - 8:00 pm
Sunday, May 29th   9:00 am - 2:00 pm

You may drop items off any time the building is open the week of the 18th.
All items are to be placed in the back of the social hall.

Please Respect the Shul and Do Not Drop off Donations at Any Other Time.

If You Have Any Questions Contact:
Sue 508-577-5439 skor123@comcast.net
Vicki 508-930-0942 vjlemkin@gmail.com


